
The CIA – Vatican Connection

This article is a transcript of part of the last half Christian J. Pinto’s
podcast on December 23, 2022, JFK KILLED BY CIA, SAYS FOX NEWS Everything
Chris Pinto has to say is insightful, but I think the last part of the talk
about the CIA’s connection to the Vatican is especially so. You can listen to
the entire podcast from the Soundcloud link on the bottom of this article:

Partial transcript

The reason the CIA became so corrupt: First off, we’ve got to look at the
formation of the CIA. We’ve got to remember that it goes back to the Office
of Strategic Services (OSS) during World War II, which was formed toward the
end of the war. Bill Donovan, who was a high-ranking Knight of Malta, was a
Vatican agent. Donovan appears at the Vatican late in life and receives the
Pope’s highest honor for a lifetime of service to the papacy. This is the guy
who founded the OSS, which eventually became the CIA.

It’s no coincidence that you’ve got so many Catholics and so many Jesuits
involved with our Central Intelligence Agency. That is not an accident. That
is by design. But it basically means that our intelligence network is run by
a foreign power, the Vatican. And they have always given themselves unlimited
immunity. In other words, they cannot be held accountable because the Pope is
infallible and nobody can prosecute the Pope. That’s their view.

And they had the argument throughout the Middle Ages that the priest can do
no wrong. So it doesn’t matter what they do. There’s not to be any
accountability for it. Now, once people realize that they are working for
this cabal and that this cabal goes back because of course, the official
Catholic argument is that it goes back 2000 years. It goes back to the early
church. It goes back to St. Peter himself. (So they say but without
historical facts.)

So once people find out that this cabal is behind the CIA and they go to work
for them, they’re part of the inside club. That’s why I think they just have
no fear of consequences.

I think it’s part of the reason why Joe Biden at one point said when he was
running for office he offended a voter while he was out campaigning. And he
looked at the guy and he said, Hey, I don’t need your vote. I don’t need your
vote. Words to that effect. Why? Because he knew, I believe, that the
election was going to be rigged. The election was going to be determined by
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other people. It was going to be determined by these people he’s out talking
to. He’s just got to do that because that’s part of the theatrics. They have
to go through the motions. They have to sell the idea that he was lawfully
elected.

We’re warned in the scripture that as time progresses, evildoers and seducers
would wax worse and worse deceiving and being deceived. And it appears that
this is what’s happened here in the United States of America, this
progressive movement, this communist movement, this counter-reformation
movement to overturn our country, our constitutional republic, under God and
overturn it and to put it under a system of socialism, communism with perhaps
elements of Islamic Sharia, Sharia law. All of that is moving forward. That
is all part of the globalist agenda. And there seems to be little doubt that
our country has taken a very dark turn.

Now, I mentioned the counter-reformation, of course, because I do believe
that has everything to do with globalism. It has everything to do with what
is going on in the United States of America. Washington, D.C., the federal
government has been hijacked by Rome. It’s just like the title of the book by
Justin D. Fulton, Washington in the lap of Rome. That is the condition of our
country right now. All three branches of government are effectively
controlled by the Vatican. And our Deep State, I think the evidence is
overwhelming. I don’t think it’s possible to understand the Deep State unless
we understand that the Jesuits are considered the most sophisticated
intelligence network in the world, and they control Georgetown University
there in Washington, D.C. And so much of what happens through Georgetown
University is that is the infrastructure for the federal government of the
United States.

Now, I did want to mention the CIA connection going back to the OSS with the
Nazis, with the Nazis, because at this point is clear that the Democratic
Party has adopted virtually all of the political documents. All of the
political doctrines of the Nazis from the war. And of course, you have
Operation Paperclip where they smuggled Nazi former Nazis into the United
States and put them in charge of the space and rocket program and they got
involved in other areas of our country. Well, it’s been well known that the
Nazis after the war, many of them went to Argentina, went into Paraguay, went
into Brazil, went into that whole territory. Why were they there? Why that
part of the world? I believe the answer is the Jesuit reductions of Paraguay,
the Jesuit reductions of Argentina, which had been developed centuries
earlier, but the Jesuits have had a presence there in that part of the world
for hundreds of years.

The New York Times at one point reported in this article back in 2013,
“Joseph Mengele, the Nazi doctor who did experiments on concentration camp
inmates fled to Paraguay after the war and lived under his own name in
Hohenau, a German farming colony near the borders with Argentina and Brazil.”
So this is well known that the Nazis, Joseph Mengele and so on, and even it
is given out that Hitler himself fled to Argentina, to this, this, what I
consider to be Jesuit controlled or manipulated part of the world. In fact,
where is the current Jesuit Pope Francis from? He’s from Argentina.
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Now, I think this is like a missing piece of the puzzle of what’s going on
today because of Latin American Jesuitism, I remember reading that term years
ago from a Catholic writer who talked about Latin American Jesuitism. That is
what we’re dealing with right now because this is what’s affecting our
southern border. This is why we have all these illegal aliens coming across
the border. It’s because of the influence, I believe, of Latin American
Jesuitism on the politics of the United States.

The current Jesuit general, Arturo Sosa, who is from Venezuela, from South
America, just like Pope Francis. They are both Latin American Jesuits. And if
you go read Charles Chiniquy’s book, Fifty Years in the Church of Rome back
in the 1800s, he warned that part of the scheme of the Catholic bishops was
to Latinize the United States, through mass immigration. So that the same
part of the world that harbor the Nazis, the same part of the world that
probably gave a haven to Adolf Hitler himself. You realize it’s given out.
It’s considered a matter of fact in certain parts of the world that Hitler
went to Argentina after the war.

It’s really very unnerving to think that the Allied powers may well have been
involved in a massive deception, a massive deception. But of course, if the
CIA or the OSS rather was smuggling Nazi war criminals out of Europe,
obviously they were compromised at some level. If the CIA would eventually be
behind the assassination of John F. Kennedy, they had to be corrupt.
Obviously were corrupt. I mean, it’s given out that while Bill Donovan and
the OSS assassinated George Patton at the end of the war, or as the war was
ending. So that corruption was there. And of course, we believe that
corruption has its roots, its origins in Rome and the deceptions of Rome and
the fact that Rome engages in this Hegelian manipulation where they will
often play both sides of a conflict so that whoever wins that conflict, they
have their people in a position of power to take control or to manipulate.

That is the nature of Romanism and has been for centuries. That’s also the
nature of Jesuitism and has been for more than 400 years. In fact, the
Jesuits have been in Argentina since shortly after they were commissioned.
They were commissioned by the Pope in 1540. They were in South America in
Argentina since 1549.

When I interviewed Sean Wilcock, he confirmed what I’d been reading
elsewhere, that the immigrants that are coming across the Mexican border into
the United States are not just coming here. They are being told by their
priests, to go to America. Yes, what’s happening to our country right now,
brothers and sisters, is an invasion. An invasion of our country by the same
powers that supported Nazism during the war. But it’s all being carried out
in a very, very deceptive manner with layers of deception, lies, sophistry
and propaganda. It is a system of evil that is perhaps unparalleled in all
the pages of history.

We are living in a truly remarkable time. And as I’ve said before, the
fulfillment of the Apostle Paul’s warning in the last days, perilous times
shall come. And I believe we are in perilous times. Now that’s the case, we
still have faith in God. We still have confidence that God always leads us to
triumph in Christ and that all things work together for good to those that



love God. We’re the called according to His purpose. Praise the Lord. Because
when you’re on board the Titanic and the ship is going down, the only thing
you can do is lift your eyes to heaven and look upward. And right now our
country is like a ship that is going down. And how is it possible to rescue
this sinking ship? The Lord knows. Part of me thinks it is possible. It’s
certainly possible. All things are possible with God. If the Lord wills, He
can certainly raise up champions to turn this thing around. That is entirely
possible. But these forces, these dark and evil forces that are at work, they
are not unbeatable. They have been beaten before in history over and over and
over again. It’s very important that we recognize that. They have their
victories in history, but they have many, many losses.

And we have to remember that the principles of freedom, the great principles
of freedom that we have today, were all established by our God-fearing Bible-
believing Christian ancestors who resisted these powers of darkness. They go
all the way back to the Inquisition. Consider the Thirty Years War, the
original Thirty Years War. That was a war that ultimately took Thirty Years,
roughly, but ultimately Protestantism prevailed against the powers of Rome
and the papacy. It happened then, it happened through World War I and World
War II. What is called the Second Thirty Years War? Now the powers of Nazism
did not win. The Nazis supported by Rome, supported by the Vatican and the
Jesuit order, did not prevail. Ultimately, they were put down.

But remember, when Hitler rose up, when the Nazis rose up, they were a
spectacle. And they seemed very, very powerful. And some people thought they
were unbeatable. That was not the case. God had other plans.

So what can we as ordinary people do? Me, I look to the words of one of the
prayers of King David from Psalm 18 and verse 17. Well, I’ll go back to verse
16. He says, He sent from above, He took me, He drew me out of many waters.
He delivered me from my strong enemy, and from them which hated me, for they
were too strong for me. The Lord delivered him because his enemies were too
strong for him. And David, let’s remember, was a mighty warrior. But he had
enemies that were too powerful for him alone. He had to rely upon the Lord.
And I believe we are in exactly that position, brothers and sisters. The
Scripture says that we should only fear the Lord, and He will deliver us from
the hands of all our enemies. Praise God.


